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State of California California Natural Resources Agency 
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 

Date:  January 28, 2014 
Telephone:  (916) 654-4781 
File:  00-AFC-14C 

 
 
To:  Commissioner Karen Douglas - Presiding Member 
 Commissioner Janea A. Scott - Associate Member 

Paul Kramer - Hearing Officer 
 
From: California Energy Commission Craig Hoffman 
 1516 Ninth Street   Compliance Project Manager 
 Sacramento, CA  95814-5512 
 
Subject:  EL SEGUNDO ENERGY CENTER PETITION TO AMEND, (00-AFC-14C) TO 

REPLACE UTILITY BOILER UNITS 3 AND 4 WITH NEW GENERATION UNITS 9, 
10, 11 AND 12 
 
STATUS REPORT 3 
 
On August 28, 2013, the El Segundo Amendment Committee issued a “Scheduling 
Order” requiring status reports on October 3, 2013, December 3, 2013 and February 
25, 2014. Staff has prepared this supplemental status report to provide updates to the 
El Segundo proceeding since December 3, 2013. 
 
The South Coast Air Quality Management District issued the Preliminary 
Determination of Compliance (PDOC) on December 24, 2013.  Staff has reviewed the 
PDOC and provided comments to the South Coast Air Quality Management District on 
January 24, 2014.  Staff is incorporating the PDOC into the Preliminary Staff 
Assessment (PSA). 
 
Energy Commission staff have been working on their technical sections for the PSA. 
The project owner has been providing clarifications to data requests and providing 
additional supplemental data responses to address any outstanding concerns or 
questions.  The project owner has additional information for Cultural Resources and 
Hazardous Materials, that they will be providing the week of January 27, 2014.  This 
information will help eliminate data and information gaps in the PSA for these 
sections. 
 
Staff has confired with the project owner and now anticipates publishing the PSA 
around February 27, 2014 with a PSA workshop around March 18, 19 or 20, 2014, in 
the City of El Segundo. 
 
As a staffing note, Christine Stora will be taking over the Compliance Project Manager 
role for the El Segundo Energy Center amendment and will be lead for Commission 
staff. 
 


	Document.pdf
	Document.pdf



